
Feb. 13 : Stated Meeting (Ladies Welcome) Feb. 16 : Queen’s Luncheon

Feb. 22 : Circus Family Night Feb. 22-24 : Tripoli Shrine Circus
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Nobles and Friends;
I am honored to be elected as your Potentate of Tripoli

Shrine for 2019. Thank you for having confidence in me to
lead this great organization. It is a humbling experience and
one that quite frankly can be a little nerve racking. I know
that you are all behind me, we have a strong team of Divan
leaders, and that gives me the confidence that we can do the
right things for Tripoli. I also want to thank all that
participated in making the January Installation a great
success. It was a great evening. A special thank you to Il. Sirs
Larry Wegner and Pete Hennig for acting as Installing
Officers. I also want to congratulate Keith Sargeant on a very
successful year. Enjoy your new role as Past
Potentate…you’ve earned it.

We have challenges ahead and this year we really need to
focus on growing our membership. I have assembled a new
committee under the leadership of PGM Al Iding to develop
a strategy. But they can’t do it alone as every member is on
this committee. I ask all of you to go to
https://webfez.shrinenet.org/ sign in and click the I AM RU
icon. It is the easiest way to start enrolling potential new
members. All you have to do is start typing members from
your respective lodges and Shriners International will
immediately start sending information to them. Also, let’s
talk up our events at Blue Lodge. Much of what we have
planned this year will include inviting these brothers. You

will see the calendar of events for
the year posted in the Tattler. We
will also be having a friendly
competition to see who can recruit
the most new members. More will
be explained about this at our
February Stated Meeting.

I also want the nobility to know
that we have a newly designed website
www.tripolishrine.com this is where you can get all
information in updated time. We will be having a presentation
on how to navigate it at our March meeting by our IT support
company Badgerland IT. We need all of you to use it as much
as possible. This is the way much information will be
communicated going forward.

Our next major event is our Circus this month. We need all
to come to each and every performance and be visible for the
“walk on”. This is our Circus and showing our Fezzes is good
PR for us. It is extremely important that we have a successful
circus to get us off to a good start financially. Again we will
be hosting the Family Night Dinner on Friday and Lunch on
Saturday (see flyer insert). This is another excellent
opportunity to share with our Masonic brothers, friends, and
family and it is a great value…especially the free parking.
You all should have received your Circus Daddy booklets.
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By Chaplain Ron Hack

Congratulations to our Potentate Robert Capen and all the
newly installed and appointed officers of Tripoli for 2019. It
was a beautiful Installation.

We ask our Heavenly Father to bless our Potentate and his
officers as they begin their duties and programs to support
our Shrine Hospitals and work to help our temple grow and
prosper. Bless also our Ladies and families who support us in
our work as Shrine – Masons.

To love and be loved is the greatest joy in life. February
brings Valentines, hearts, cupids, cards, stuffed animals,
chocolates and roses all in shades of pink and red: All
designed for us to show our love to family and friends. There
are different types of love. It can be the loving bond we have
with our parents and siblings and perhaps a spouse. Or the
passionate romantic love between two persons. Or the
brotherly affection and concern we have for our fellowman.

As Shriners, we strive to cultivate this brotherly affection
for each other within our temple. We want to promote the
brotherhood of our fraternal organization and the desire to
serve our fellowman. How do we show our fellow Noble that
we care about him and his family? We lead by example in our
dealings with fellow Shriners. We treat each other with
respect; being respectful of his opinions or beliefs. We
include him in our activities and conversations; inviting he
and his family to join us. We avoid gossip and bad –
mouthing others. We support Nobles in sickness or distress
with cards, phone calls or visits. We assist Brothers in need.
We support, assist or encourage him in the duties of his office
or event. By doing these simple, yet important things, we
show our brotherly affection and concern for one another as
our Heavenly Father shows his love for us.

“A heart filled with love, care and kindness is the place
where almighty God truly resides.” [Anurag Prakash Ray]

Tattler February 2019
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Chaplain’s Corner

Love
Please read the enclosed information in the packet and remit
your monies back to the Shrine as soon as you can especially
if you are considering a sponsorship for kids to attend at no
charge. There will also be the traditional hospitality room
that you can relax in between the performances. And please
consider selling our Circus programs. It is a great way to
support the Shrine and your own club or unit financially.
Thank you to John Orth and Pete Hennig PP for all their hard
work on this event.

March 22nd is our Sportsman Night fundraiser (see flyer
insert) and that too will need as many volunteers as possible
to run this event. This year I am asking all Nobles to wear
their Fezzes that evening. As I stated before, we need to be
visible as Shriners. This is another critical fundraising event
as the monies raised support the infrastructure of our
building. Our Scimitar Board is working hard to create a
strategic long range plan to upgrade our aging mechanical
systems. Thank you Gerry Arnholt and your committee for
your hard work in this endeavor.

In closing my first message, I want to thank all the Past
Potentates that have shared their good counsel with me over
the last seven years. I was especially fortunate to gain advice
from Il. Sirs, Jack Lange, Joe Greco, and Jim Christie before
they passed on. Again it is an honor to be your Potentate and
I look forward to serving you over the next twelve months
and do not take for granted the trust you have put in me.

Yours in the Faith,
Robert Capen
Potentate

Potentate’s Message

Support Your Units and
Shrine Clubs
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Meeting opened at 7:00 PM by Ill. Sir Keith Sargeant.  All
seats properly filled.

Chaplain Ron Hack offered an opening prayer.
Flag was presented by the Legion Of Honor along with

Pledge of Allegiance.
Introduction of Grand Lodge Officers, RWDGM Bob

Strader and WSW Ken Gorgen followed by first time
members, visiting members, P.P.’s, Unit heads, Shrine Club
Presidents and Emeritus members.

Minutes: As minutes are printed in the Tattler a motion
was made and seconded to dispense with the reading of the
minutes.  There was no discussion and a vote was called.
Motion passed.

Correspondence: None
Petitions: None
Demits: PGM Rodney Paulsen requested a demit.  He

was current on his dues and the demit issued.  Following
discussion, the members thought it would be good to carry
him on the books and it was decided to re-instate him.  He
will be re-instated.

Suspensions: It was reported that Noble James Ewald has
demitted from Blue Lodge.  He would therefore not be able
to remain a Shriner.  Subsequently he has been suspended
from Tripoli.

Treasurers Report: Noble Bugajski went over the high
points of the financial reports.  He explained why we are
switching banks from BMO Harris to Tri-City Bank.  BMO
has very bad customer service and trying to get anything done
was extremely difficult.  A motion was made and seconded to
accept the report.  There was no discussion. A vote was called
and the motion passed.  Report was accepted.

Black Camel: Report was read.  5 Nobles Have joined
the Celestial Lodge since last meeting  Nobles Myron A.
Polzin, Ludwig G. Menzel, Henry Jon Miller, Edward C.
Lucchesi and Anthony G. Dake.  A prayer was offered. 

Sick & Visitation: The list has been cleaned up and
currently has 12 nobles on it.  Noble Robert Bacalar has
passed away yesterday.

Finance Committee: P.P. Doug Winter gave more info on
the bank change.  He brought up expenses which we will
have coming up in the near future.  We will need to withdraw
$150,000.00 from our investments to cover upcoming bills.
After the circus is finished the money will be replaced.  The
2019 Budget was presented and explained.  A motion to
accept was made and seconded.  During discussion Noble
Bugajski asked about the $1000.00 for the tech advisor that
was put in at the last meeting.  Noble Bugjaski offered to have
$2400.00 removed from his expense money and put in the
tech advisor fund so the budget would remain as printed.
Motion to accept was made and seconded.  A vote was called
and motion passed.  Budget was approved. 

Trustee’s Report: Noble Mark Pachefsky reported that
we need more volunteers to help out.  There was nothing
major to report on.

Scimitar: Sportsman night will be March 22, 2019.  There
will be a volunteers meeting on Feb.5 to go over the event.

Food will be served. Volunteers are needed and everyone

is welcome.  The are many guns to be given away and as soon
as the cost of the gun is doubled it will be given away.  June
24th will be the Hospital Golf Outing ant the Fairways
at Woodside.  All money raised will go to the Hospital.  The
website is up and running. Tripolishrinecenter.com.
Advertising will be available to be purchased on the site.  At
the next meeting our IT group will be here to give us a
presentation on the site.  The site is also mobile friendly.
Coming up we will be holding fundraisers to replace the
HVAC.

Circus: Circus committee will hold a meeting on Jan. 16
at 5:00.  Units will be able to sell programs at the circus.
They will make $1.00 for each program sold.

Presentation: The Clowns presented incoming Potentate
Bob Capen with a check for $500.00 to start his year off right.

Old Business: The New Years party was attended by 188
people.  The food was great and everyone had a good time
dancing the old year out.  At midnight we were surprised by
2 special guests, Old 2018 and Baby 2019.  Be sure to check
out next months Tattler for pictures.  Installation of the 2019
Divan will be Saturday June 12th .  At the February 13th
meeting the Ladies are invited.   It will be an Italian theme.
There will also be a table raffle to choose desert.  On
February 14th we will hold the first monthly Murder Mystery.

Ill. Sir Keith gave us his thoughts on the past year.  He
thanked everyone who helped make it a great year and said he
was Proud to have been the Potentate in 2018.

There being no more business the Temple was closed in
due form at 9:45 PM

Respectfully submitted,
Frank A. Foti, Recorder

ADDITION TO DECEMBER 
STATED MEETING MINUTES:

The checks donated by the Director’s Staff at the
December meeting were the result of a golf outing put on by
Steve Silber Jr. owner of Mortimer’s Pub.  Steve and his
family are Nobles of the Temple and continuous contributors
to Tripoli shrine fundraising efforts.  Their father Steve Sr. is
a long time member and one of the original members of the
Air Patrol.

Tattler February 2019
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Provost Unit

Legion of Honor
Members of the Legion of Honor met with the Lakeshore Shrine

Club for our Holiday dinner on January 5th at Diamond Jims
Supper Club in Hales Corners. It was a very enjoyable evening. The
unit will also be presenting our colors at the Shrine circus later this
month. There will be a signup sheet at our February meeting for this
event. We also received our invitation to the St Patricks Day Parade
on Bluemound Road. The date is March 9th and the parade starts at
3:30pm. I sure hope that it will be sunny and warm that day. Dues
notices went out in December and there are still a few members
who have not sent in their dues for 2019. Please send them in as
soon as possible. Lastly, the Legion of Honor is a Shrine unit that is
for Veterans. We meet at Tripoli at 7pm on third Monday of the
month. If you are interested in joining us, please come down and
bring your DD-214.

Bob Lijewski, Adjutant

Units

Dustin Herzog unit chief 262-442-0381
Greetings from the officers of the Provost unit. If you are

visiting Unit rooms make it a point to stop in the Provost Unit room.
Dustin and a few more members put together a room to be proud of.
When you’re in the room look at the bulletin board at all of the
events the officers put together for the year. Good job. The circus
will be here in February and the circus committee is looking for
more help, why not lend a hand. If you know of someone who’s
health or age is such, why not lend them a hand. To those who
birthday is coming or here, why not say Happy Birthday to all.
Remember your Dues.

See you in church,
From the Officers of the Provost

Yer Clan 50 Christmas Shindig turned out purty good. We’uns had
bout 26 folks who showed up and they had a good time. Good food,
da clothes pin stuff, sit-down bingo n’ udder stuff. Got to thank da
gals fur the good desserts they brung. Mighty good. Also, da
installation of yur 2019 ossifers was worth da price uv admission.
Ossifers stay da same as las year- Raban is Cuzzin Joe Scites;
Assistant Raban is Cuz Don Adams; Keeper of the Cob is Cuz Tom
Schlicht; Guardian of the Still is Cuz Brian Graff; Hat Fitter is Cuz
Ralph Pietruszynski; Keeper of the Till is Cuz Dennis McNulty and
Keeper of the Quill is Cuz Gary Parker.

The 2019 meetins’ uf Clan 50 is March 20; May 15; Sept 18 &
Nov 20. Nuttin fer July cause of da parades n’ udder summer stuff.
Deys all gonna happen at Tripoli. Kick off time fer um all is 6:00 pm.
Dat first meetin on March 20 gonna result (hopefully) in stuff
happening fer da summer n’ impoortent stuff fer da meatin’s in 2019.
Da Annual Picnic should be ironed out so yu-all’ll get sum notice on
it when its put togetter good. Dere’ll be food n’ refreshments (whew-
long word) at all the meatin’s so’s yew all don’t fade away er sumptin.

As been said many times, Hillbilly Clan 50 memberships is opin
ta all Shrine Nobles (Hill Billy part of the Clan) and ladies (Hill Billy
Gals). Jumpin-in fee is 40 bucks & dats it. No more fees nur nuttin.
We git together at 6:00 pm at Tripoli and also have sum food en even
sum business stuff. Cum on down to da March 20th meeting’ n’ see
what we uns is all about. You all Hillbillies what needs petitions fer
new members call Raban Joe, 414-281-1905 er Asst. Don Adams,
414-378-9131. Same goes fur flat-landers who wants to join Clan 50.
Give a call an’ you all will git a petiton fur sure.

Ya all Member dis: Exercise classes tell me ta wear loose fittin’
clothing; if’n I had loose fittin’ clothing I wouldn’t need da exercise
class.

Dats All: Honor the Cob: Cuz Gary

Hillbillies

Nobles and Sir Knights,
The Crusaders will hold an organizational meeting on Wednesday,

February 20th at Lake Masonic Center. We will gather around 7:000
pm, after the Ivanhoe Commandery dinner. This allows us the
greatest contact with current and prospective members. Those in
attendance will discuss our schedules and how we can best assist the
Shrine. If you cannot attend, I will see you at Tripoli on February
13th.

Courteously,
Michael Clinnin, Director

Crusaders

The year 20l9 promises to be exciting and productive for the
members of Milwaukee-Harmony Lodge #261 F&AM. WM elect,
Rodney Van Tassel (also known as SWEEPS) will rule and guide the
lodge, along with the assistance of SW elect, Barry Hersh (also
known as DIVOT). Both these men are dedicated and devoted
members of the clown unit. The same can be said about how they will
rule and govern. This is serious business and expect NO
CLOWNING AROUND

HELP WANTED: The CLOWN UNIT is seeking a qualified
driver to pull the Clown Mobile trailer to and from the various
parades and events. Car or truck must be fitted with a ball type hitch
to insure proper hookup. If interested, please contact Director Jerry
Hersh at (414) 351-4659.

Clowns

Greetings: Our January meeting started with a chili cook off. We
had five great chili's with some fixings and Italian bread. We had to
sample all five and then vote on the best. 28 members were
participating. After all the ballots were counted, noble Ken Gorgon
won first place. It was great fun trying them all and a special thank
you to Joe B, Doug B, Mark N, & Rick L for their chili.

We discussed and made a motion that the Director's Staff will be
selling programs at the circus which is February 24 thru the 27th.
We'll earn $1 for every program we sell at $3. Fun & easy money.
Plan on at least one or two shows and this will be a success. Our
Potentate-elect Robert Capen with the help of his Marshall Rick
Kingstad then installed the following officers. Director Rick Loch,
President Joe Brunk, Vice Pres. Mark Norville, Secretary Ken
Wilcox, & Treasurer Joe Schoner. Congrats to our newest member,
George Weber. Happy to have you with us.

Fund raiser at AJ's Feb. 17th, and we still need door prizes also
the circus Feb. 24th - 27th. And please call in your reservation for
the ladies party Feb. 9th Call Joe at 414-526-8216. The meeting was
closed sometime.

Fraternally, Tom Schlicht P.P.

Director’s Staff
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Clubs

President – Ross Borchardt; Secretary – Scott Kellogg
The Northwoods Shrine Club represents Nobles and Ladies of

10 different Shrine temples with members residing in 4 different
counties of northern Wisconsin. When our members gather, our fez's
display the names of different temples; but, they are all red and we
all proudly wear them for the same reasons.

The Northwoods Shrine Club meets the 3rd Thursday of each
month at a different restaurant location. We proudly welcome all
Shriners and Ladies, Masons, and friends of our philanthropies to
join us for our meetings. Camels milk at 5:30 pm and dinner at 6:30
pm. Please call Bill Jacobs for reservations, 715-891-5574. Come
join us for many laughs in the great Wisconsin Northwoods. Our
February meeting will be held at Oneida Village in Three Lakes.

The Northwoods Shrine Club was recognized as “Shrine Club
Of The Year” for the year 2018 recently by BEJA Temple. A trophy
was presented to the club by the Potentate, Ill. Sir Clint Compton at
the December meeting at BEJA Temple, Green Bay. The award was
celebrated by our club members at our Shrine club meeting in Dec.
Our Northwoods Shrine Club officers elected for year 2019:

President: Ross Borchardt; Executive Vice Pres: Dan
Schachtschneider; 1st Vice Pres: Len Pederson; 2nd Vice Pres: Al
Rousseau; Sec.: Scott Kellogg; Treasurer/Hos. Adm: Roger Tesch

Fraternally, Ross Borchardt, President

Northwoods SC

Units

11

Greetings,
My name is Kevin Hart and I am the Advisory Board Chairman

of Doric Chapter of DeMolay. We are sponsored by West Allis Lodge
#291 and West Allis Chapter # 84 Royal Arch Masons. If you're not
familiar with DeMolay, it is an International organization open to
boys between the ages of 12-21 and is run by the members with
certified adult advisors providing assistance and oversight. Where the
schools teach our sons to be scholars, and after school sports teach
them to be athletes, I like to think that Demolay helps young boys
learn to be good young men, much like our Blue Lodges help good
men be better. Demolay promotes responsibility and leadership in our
members along with a good dose of fun and friendship (
https://demolay.org and www.widemolay.org/ ). We meet at the West
Allis Masonic Center on the 1st and 3rd Thursday of every month at
7:00 PM. DeMolay counts many famous people among its alumni,
including some names you may recognize - Colonel Frank Borman
(Commander of Apollo 8, the first mission to fly around the Moon),
John Wayne, Walt Disney, Mel Blanc, John Steinbeck, Walter
Cronkite, Neil Armstrong, Fran Tarkenton, Alice Cooper, Mark W.
Calaway aka WWE's "The Undertaker", Paul Harvey, and Bill
Clinton (to name just a few).

Normally we recruit from the area middle and high schools via
open houses but as I look around the lodge room during our meetings
I noticed, much to my dismay ,that we have more boys in our chapter
that have no masonic affiliation then those who have fathers,
grandfathers, or uncles that are members of a Blue Lodge. It made me
wonder when is the last time outside of a flag presentation, pulling of
chairs during a installation, or performance of the Ceremony of Light
that my Brothers were made aware that we are even here. I would like
to take a moment to personally extend an offer to you and your sons
to come and experience what Demolay is and what it can be.

Please let me know if you have any additional questions. I may be
reached either by email WiDoricChapter@gmail.com.orbyphoneat
414-331-4677. l look forward to hearing back from you. I would also
like to invite you and/or, your wives to attend one of our meetings so
you may see what we are all about and so that you may get to meet
the all of us here at Doric Chapter and then if you like what you see,
consider bringing your sons/grandsons/nephews to experience the
unique experience of what's it's like to be part of our Masonic family.

Sincerely,
Kevin P. Hart
Advisory Board Chairman
Doric Chapter of WI Demolay

DeMolay Unit

Support Your Units 
and Shrine Clubs

Dave Schaber, President; 414-422-1367
Our 1st meeting for 2019 will be here before you know so put

February 26-2019 on your date book we still meet at the Alioto’s at
noon. Same price of $20.00. Come meet your friends and discuss
what you feel like. Noble Tubbs puts a good newsletter out to our
membership, so let’s be there. If you know someone whose birthday
is or was, a pat on the back or a hug would be in order. The circus
will be here in February and the circus committee could use the
extra help. Remember if you want a good club give the officers
some help.

See you in church, Jerry Stein - Treasurer

Whitnall Park SC

I hope everyone had a fantastic holiday break and are enjoying
the mild Wisconsin winter. Our next meeting will be at Three Pillars
in Dousman on February, 6. We are asking all members to please get
your reservation into Paul Peterson by January 31st. You can phone
Paul the # attending and meal choice, at 262-782-5888 or email him
at paulpp@sbcglobal.net. We need to work on getting the
reservations in by the requested date. We have been pretty lax in the
past.

Also, the annual circus fundraiser is coming to town. If you do
not buy tickets please send them back with a donation. ($75.00)
Also, onion sales will be here before you know it. Start planning for
their arrival.

I look forward to seeing you at Three Pillars.
Sincerely,
Nathan Devermann, Waukesha Cty Shrine Club President
262-719-4673  |  nathandevermann@yahoo.com

Waukesha County SC
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Greetings Nobles. This is my last correspondence as your
Membership Chairman; Illustrious Sir Al Idding will be the
new Membership Chairman and I sincerely wish him and his
crew all the best! It would have been helpful to converse with
Illustrious Sir Al, or more importantly, some of the new
leadership before the upcoming transition; but everything
happens just so darn quickly and quietly, it appears that
opportunity will not transpire. While I was thinking of the
many critical topics that could have been discussed, it
occurred to me that perhapsthe Nobility, Units and Clubs
would also benefit from these topics as well.

The first topic of discussion would have been
communication. The act of transferring information to one
another seems to be too much of burden for us. The reason I
say this is due to an astute observation that was brought to my
attention from the young wife of a Noble. After explaining
that her and her husband cannot and do not attend many
events, she further explained that she noticed that people who
are perceived as “active” are interacted with more, or to be
more specific, it occurred to her that those who are more
active are more embraced by the Nobility; while on the other
hand, those who are perceived as “not active enough” are
practically shunned. For some of you, “shunned” may seem a
little dramatic; but for others who have joined our beautiful
fraternity, unfortunately “shunned” may seem very
appropriate. Discussing this observation with some of our
“Sage Generation”, they offered these rebuttals, “What she
observed is true, because you ‘reap what you sow’.” Another
stated, “It’s like I’ve always said, ‘the more you put into this
fraternity, the more you get out of it’.” Another was so bold
as to say, “That’s right! If you’re not active, what’s the point
of being a member?” It was with these thoughts in mind that
I would have recommended to our new leadership – and it is
why I now recommend this to ALL of the Nobility – to please
keep in mind the differences between us. None of us has the
same amount of time, money or passion for the fraternity as
the next Noble and therefore none of us should be judged by
what we can or cannot give. And who decided the appropriate
amount anyway? Perhaps if we appreciated any amount of
resource (time, dedication, hard work, money, etc) that a
Noble and his family can give, many more resources would

be happily given? Recruiting new Nobles is important, but
Retaining our Nobles is just as, if not more, important. Most
people have a natural feeling of wanting to belong, and
ironically, this is the main topic we preach to new Nobles
when they join, “You should become a member of (which is
the very definition of belong) “this” Unit or “that” Club.” It
seems completely contradictory that once they have joined,
we seem to reject them simply because it is someone’s
opinion, they are not active enough. Reiterating some advice
given a few months back: Units and Clubs should embrace a
potential member from the beginning, mentor him through
his travels, encourage his continued commitment and relish
every moment given. The Kenosha Shrine Club knows what
I’m talking about.

While thinking about the observation that was brought to
my attention and the upcoming change in leadership, I
realized this time of change may be a perfect opportunity for
all of us to think about something we can change in ourselves.
Simple things, such as our greetings to each other, talking
about positive things in your life instead of always
complaining, lending a hand, making a call, etc. This world is
constantly full of negativity, so no one will want to pay to
attend, travel to or visit a place where they’ll receive more
negativity. I know it’s been said hundreds of times before,
ALL of us are responsible for membership!!! The dynamics
of our organization, along with the tremendous acts of
recruitment, retention and reinstatement are dependent upon
ALL OF US and they are all key to our potential growth.
They weren’t just my responsibilities and they will not be just
Al and his team’s responsibility. If we all do not work
together, share ideas and proven techniques, and
communicate our mistakes and successes; then year-after-
year we cannot complain about the size of the Ceremonial
class. Like the old sage said, “We all reap what we sow.”

It was an honor to serve Tripoli and I personally want to
thank Nobles Joe Brunk and Don Adams for all their help.
Again, nothing but well wishes to Illustrious Sir Al and his
crew.

Matthew Wright

MEMBERSHIP
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Stated Meeting

I hope the new year is treating you well thus far! During
January Session’s we welcomed our newest member Princess
Molly Rich. Please extend your “hello’s” and cheer! I would like
to also offer my gratitude to our members who came and
participated not only during Session but at Initiation as well. I
could not be there due to my recovery from surgery and I thank
all of you for stepping up, stepping in where needed.

With that said, I believe initiating a new member reminds of us
of the importance of our values as an organization and that is why
I would like to share an article with you from the Daughters of the
Nile website titled STOKING THE FIRE WITH TEACHINGS
FROM OUR RITUAL -

“Let’s take a good look at the teaching in our Ritual and
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Ladies Activities

Daughters of the Nile
reflect on how those teachings were possibly used by our
founders to give them the courage and skills to go out and
successfully organize the very first and subsequent Temples of
Daughters of the Nile.”

From the Ladies in Waiting
Faith is the fire. Hope is the fuel. Charity is the purpose. Trust

is the kindling. Harmony is the result.
From the Prayer
We are reminded to pray for help and guidance in our efforts,

but to do so with confidence and humility. In prayer we ask that
women who have the honor of joining Daughters of the Nile
realize that with that honor comes responsibility.

From Our Obligation
Think of the obligation as the rule book that ensures we are all

marching to the same drummer. We promise to respect and
cheerfully obey the rules and bylaws, to respect and support and
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Tripoli Women’s Auxiliary has entered the new year with a big
agenda, big goals, and lots and lots of optimism! There’s lots of
fun to be had together while attaining our goals of helping kids.
First Lady Jan Capen has several Ladies Nights planned during
Stated meetings. Her project this year is the Shriner’s Kids
Camps. Several wonderful camps provide our Shriner’s patients
with safe, fun activities while managing their individual health
and mobility needs. All our ladies are welcome to attend these
special evenings. Please watch for more information, mark your
calendars, and come out and give your support.

Did you know…
• Membership to Tripoli Women’s Auxiliary is only $5 per year?
• Membership is open to the public?
• No less than ? of your $5 membership dues goes directly to
Shriner’s Health Care for Children?
• If you work during the day, you can still help by participating in
committees or do things from home at your schedule?
• The primary purpose of our organization is to provide
wheelchairs and mobility equipment to patients of Shriner’s Twin
Cities?
• Officers are available to speak at your church of other group?

You may have seen our delicious candy and nuts for sale at
many events. This year we are adding mason jar soup and baked
good mixes to our fundraising efforts. Sales of both go to funding
our wheelchair fund and general operations of our organization
and make terrific gifts! Please stop by our table when you see us
and make a purchase!

Lastly, our sincere gratitude to our 2018 officers. These ladies
have given many, many years of service to the wellbeing of
Shriner’s patients. We are so lucky to have you in our corner! 

Congratulations to the newly installed officers for 2019
who are as follows:

President: Lorin Jones
Vice President: Jo Ann Stawicki
Secretary: Vicky Kuharski
Treasurer: Gloria Leeb
Membership Secretary: Sherry Schlicht
Memorials, Gifts, & Honoraria Chair: Gerri Lorberter
Trustee: Diana Kifer (2019, 2020, 2021)

Continuing officers and appointed chair:
Trustees - Jody Hale, Chairman (2017, 18, 19), 
Donna Tess (2018, 19, 20)
Twin Cities Hospital Rep - Diana Kifer
Reservations - Cheri Brus
Toy Donations - Sue Hanson
Candy Sales - Diane Zarse

We hope you will consider joining us at our next meetings,
Wed., Feb. 20 and Mar. 20. Lunch is at noon ($10) reservations
required. Please call Cheri Brus 262-332-7812.

Love & Believe for the Love of a Child,
Lorin Christie-Jones, president
317-452-2542  |  lorinbjones@gmail.com

Women’s Auxiliary

21

Ladies 
Activities

speak only kindly of other members, and to remind others to do
the same. We also promise to assist each other assist each other as
our time and ability permits and to live life in such a way that
others will want to be just like us.

From the song “Weary Pilgrim”
The new members are promised friendship, peace and sweet

repose.
From the Long Lecture - The Purpose
We unite good pure minded women in order to better

humanity. Many of these women would come from different
backgrounds and have different talents. Some would be leaders,
followers, wealthy, needy, young and old. Put a group with all
these differences together with a purpose, and you can only spell
success. We are taught that even women with physical and mental
afflictions, when assisted, could be of service. 

What does all that have to do with membership????? 
Who would not want to belong to an organization whose

members upheld these standards? By making use of the same
information our founders were armed with, every individual
Daughter of The Nile must BELIEVE that we will increase
numbers in every Temple, every club and every unit. Each one of
us must make a strong COMMITMENT to ensure growth in
numbers, and take every OPPORTUNITY to spread the word
about Daughters of the Nile with the goals of retaining, recruiting
and reinstating members.”

(https://www.daughtersofthenile.com/marchmembership.pdf)

Lastly, Shelomoth Temple would like to say
“CONGRATULATIONS“ to Illustrious Potentate Robert “Bob”
Capen and his Lady Jan on your Installation. And, we would like
to thank Past Potentate Keith Sargeant and his Lady Karen for a
wonderful year. We are truly grateful and enjoy our partnership
with the Shriners of Tripoli and their Ladies!!

SAVE THE DATES:
March 09 – Stated Session and Election of Officers
March 30 at 2pm – Shelomoth Temple No. 106 Installation of

Officers
2019 Supreme Session: June 09-13 - Registration is LIVE:

https://www.daughtersofthenile.com

Buzzing for Nile,
Carmen Bonanno, Queen
414-708-8287  |   carmen.a.bonanno@gmail.com

Daughters of the Nile
continued...
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UNITS

Circus:
Pete Hennig
H: 262-723-1270
C: 262-689-0837
pfhennig@hotmail.com

John Orth
H: 262-502-0567
C: 262-366-5464
orthja@sbcglobal.net

Onion Sales:
Tom Schlicht
C: 414-852-3214
taschlicht@aol.com

Mark Norville
C: 414-460-1290
minnesotamark@gmail.com

TRIPOLI SHRINE 
CENTER CONTACT

INFORMATION
3000 W. Wisconsin Ave.
Milwaukee, WI 53208

www.tripolishrinecenter.com

Open to the public: 
Mon. - Fri.

9:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.

Building closes at 
10:00 p.m. for Unit 

meeting nights.

Administrative Hours:
Mon. - Fri.

9:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.

Office:
Phone: 414-933-4700
office@tripolishrinecenter.com

Rentals/Special Events:
David Bowen
Food & Beverage Director
General Manager
Phone: 414-933-4700
banquet@tripolishrinecenter.com

Advertising/Tattler:
Phone: 414-933-4700
tattler@tripolishrinecenter.com

TO KEEP IN TOUCH
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ANIMALS:
RON E. GUSTAFSON 
(920) 627-4107

ANTIQUE AUTO: 
ANDY PACHEFSKY
(414) 687-7646

BAND:
ARNIE GARBER (414) 352-2527

CHIPPEWA MINI Ts: 
JON O'CONNELL
(715) 563-6553

CLOWNS:
JERRY HERSH 
(414) 351-4659

CRUSADERS:
MIKE CLINNIN 

(414) 294-0238

DEMOLAY:
AL IDING (414) 258-6481

DIRECTOR’S STAFF:
RICK LOCH (414) 406-8230

HIGHLANDERS:
SHAWN ATHY
(414) 304-5192

HILLBILIES:
JOE SCITES (PATRICIA)

(414) 281-1905

CLUBSLEGION OF HONOR:   
TOM COLE (NANCY)
(262) 786-9509

LONG RIDERS:
ART KAROS 
(414) 628-8990

MARSHALS:
LEIGHTON R. TIMM 
(262) 257-0474

MOTOR CORPS:
ALAN SORIANO (CARRIE)
(414) 531-3887

NEXGEN:
URAL (PATRICK) JACKSON 
(414) 467-3669

NORTHWOODS JACKS:
SCOTT KELLOG (715) 545-2004

PHOTO CORPS: 
DENNIS WILSON
(414) 588-0855

PROVOST:
DUSTIN HERZOG(262) 442-0381

PURVEYORS:
GLEN JONES (317) 452-2455
RICK GUTOWSKI (414) 807-0584

RITUALISTIC DIVAN:
RICK GEISS (262) 554-6229

TILERS:
ROBERT ADAMS (414) 462-0800

TRANSPORTATION:
FRANK FOTI (414) 940-5632

ALLIANCES

HOSPITAL

SOUTHWEST FLORIDA:
CARL WUSSOW (863) 420-1839

DAUGHTERS OF THE NILE
MARIA BOYER JENSEN
(262) 392-4343

WOMEN’S AUXILARY:
LORIN JONES (317) 452-2542

HOSPITAL COMMITTEE:
BOB MANDERS
(414) 380-3333

FOND DU LAC:
CURRENTLY INACTIVE

HARBORVIEW:
PATRICK JACKSON
(414) 467-3669

KENOSHA: 
RUSSELL GENAME
(262) 697-3458 

LAKE SHORE:
DON ADAMS  (414) 378-9131

NORTHWOODS:
ROSS BORCHARDT
(920)851-4747

NORWAUKEE:
TOM SCHLICHT (414) 852-3214

SHEBOYGAN: 
RON GUSTAFSON (920)627-4107

TRI-COUNTY:
TRENT VUKODINOVICH 
(262) 210-2185

WAUKESHA:
NATHAN DEVERMANN
(WENDY) (262) 719-4673

WEST ALLIS:
GLEN JONES (317) 452-2455

WHITNALL PARK:
DAVE SCHABER (414) 422-1367

WINNEBAGOLAND:
BILL HESSER (920) 379-9886

Tripoli Contact Information
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